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WRITTEN QUESTION P-2537/06
by Jolanta Dičkutė (ALDE)
to the Commission

Subject: Cervical cancer

The International Agency for Research on Cancer (IARC) estimates there are 33 000 new cases and 
15,000 deaths from cervical cancer (CC) every year in the EU. The IARC data also show that these 
rates of CC vary widely within the EU.

In 2003, former Commissioner Byrne acknowledged that this wide variation in cancer rates was 
largely due to different levels of screening activity in the different EU countries. To address this 
disparity, the Health Ministers adopted a Council Recommendation on Cancer Screening in December 
2003 (2003/878/EC1). Following this recommendation, it was specifically noted that all Member 
States should offer evidence-based CC screening through a systematic population-based approach 
with quality assurance. This recommendation foresees an assessment of its implementation no later 
than four years (2007) after its adoption.

1. Could the Commission indicate what progress has been made to date on the implementation 
of the recommendation and when it expects to publish its assessment? Will stakeholders be invited to 
contribute to this assessment?

2. Is the Commission planning any activities or initiatives about the need for CC prevention in 
addition to the publication of the 'First guidelines for quality assurance in cervical cancer screening'? 
If so, which activities or initiatives are foreseen?
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